STBC Board Meeting Minutes

April 11, 2022

Call to Order – 6:40 pm

Roll Call – Mark, Dave, Cheryl, Lorraine, Steve, Don, Greg, Wayne, Ivan, Neisen – Larry – present. Ann excused

Officer's Reports

President's Report – Mark – 364 members.

Vice President's Report –Ann – excused.

Secretary's Report – Cheryl – Minutes of the last meeting were officially accepted

Treasurer's Report – Lorraine - \$13,232 (\$6979 in checking)

Committee Reports

Membership - Mark-

Website – Lorraine – All web updates have been completed

Pay Pal - Lorraine - no changes. Pay Pal work well for the club

Googlegroup – Larry – 626 subscribers

Newsletter – Dave –.

Public Relations - Yvonne -

Facebook - Regina

Rides Schedule - Ann -

PB & J Rides - Annie -

Safety - Dave -

Donations – Lorraine – Donations have been reinstated for the 2022 riding season. Submit requests to Lorraine. \$50 per ride with a total limit of \$300 for the season.

Repair Clinic - Steve -

Annual Dinner – Greg – Dinner cost is \$31.50 per person. 44 people have signed up to attend. Greg has resigned from his role as coordinator. Club will need to appoint someone to take his place

Earth Fest - Carolyn - event was cancelled

Highway Clean-up – Susan – Event is scheduled for April 30 at 8:45 am at Chenango Forks fishing access parking lot

Ride of Silence – John – no report

GFLBT – Don – This is an item for discussion during the unfinished business section of the agenda **Memorial Ride and Picnic** – Don –Scheduled for Hickories Park on 9/25/22

JC Holiday Parade – Narani –

Advocacy Group - Steve Bard -

Constitution and By-Laws – sections of the by-laws need to be rewritten to reflect absence of the printed newsletter and the new procedure for signing liability waivers.

Apparel - Regina -

Garden Tenders - Logan and Nancy -

Nominating Committee - Don -

Unfinished Business

GFLBT –Deposit held by the park in Watkins Glen has been returned. Registration is open for the new one-day event in Moravia.

Ride leader guidelines have been updated and reflect the new procedure for submitting liability waivers.

New Business

Discussion of printing t-shirts with large club logo. Neisen will pursue with Regina and others to get prices, availability and ordering options.

Discussion ensued regarding offering short pre-ride clinics. Safety info could be reviewed as well as some easy bike maintenance tips. Although the board thinks offering these is a good idea, the members felt that we need to discuss another venue instead of immediately preceding a ride.

Dave will send out a message reminding us all of safety tips for the upcoming ride season.

For the Good of the Order – Members can offer Comments or Observations

Meeting was adjourned at 8:10 pm